Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: CS/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2011/0142/P

	Development Proposed:
	Non material amendment to planning permission 3/2009/0620/P – 3 No windows on rear (long) and gable elevations at Ferraris Country House Hotel, Chipping Lane, Thornley

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations.

	N/A



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy ENV1 - Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	To the east of the main hotel building and within the same ownership, is a pair of semi detached cottages.  There is a single garage attached to the side elevation of the eastern half of the pair.  Permission was granted by 3/2009/0620/P for the demolition of the attached garage in order to provide an access route to a proposed four car garage in the rear/side garden of the cottage.  The permission also included extensions/alterations to the front elevation of the main hotel building.

This application for a non material amendment relates only to the approved four car garage.  As approved, the garage doors were all in the front elevation of the building and there were no doors or window openings in the rear elevation or in either of the side elevations.  The application seeks permission for two 1.3m x 0.9m windows in the rear elevation and a window of the same size in one of the side elevations.  All three windows would have stone heads and sills.  

The two windows in the rear elevation would face open fields and the one in the side elevation would overlook part of the hotel grounds.  If anything, the windows represent an improvement in the appearance of the building by providing some ‘relief’ in the elevations concerned.  

On this basis, I do consider the proposed amendment to be non material, and that it can be approved as such.  



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposed amendments will not have any material effects upon the appearance of the approved building.



	RECOMMENDATION: That planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 15 April 2011














